

                    Town of Washington
                       Bruce, WI.
                Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
                      October 3, 2017
 1.    Monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Betsy Patterson at 6:30 PM.   All members were in attendance.  Pledge of allegiance was recited by all present.  Also present were: Caroleen Salter and Ann Dunham.
2.    Richard Brand made a motion to dispense with reading of minutes from September 5, 2017 minutes and approve.  This was seconded by Betsy Patterson.  All approved and motion carried.
3.  No comment.
    
4.  Treasurer’s report was given by Peggy Linskey.  Discussion of money available to fix roads.
5.   Clerk reported information received in mail.  Discussion of e-mails received regarding work at Winterhaven trailer park.  Notification was for putting in wells, not additional sites. 
6.   Chairman’s report.  Discussion that Jack is gone to Texas for 2 weeks.  Chairman reports that she has asked him to grade curve to the right on Bear Hill Road and it hasn’t been done, resident is complaining.  Discussed that a part of mowing was missed by Wellner.  Richard will check regarding a complaint about culvert on Camper’s Retreat access road was smashed in.  Jack said he did not see anything, nor any problem, therefore Richard will double check.  Discussion of Riverside Drive(road) and Camper’s Retreat(area).  Complaint from resident on Jeff Putterman doing illegal work on his shoreline on the river.  Checked with zoning and they said no problem, say no permit needed for riffraff.  Problems, people should contact zoning.  Discussed issues with Dunham’s landscaping.  According to Ann the contractors have been talked with and it is being taken care of.  Also brought up that on Tower Road there are at least 5 drives that don’t have culverts on the west side, all or none, since town is holding them responsible.  Discussion of problems on Tower Road and Richard will check on this.  Report that this week or next there will be rut paving on Sawdust and possibly Lehman’s.  Discussion of TRIPP grant, applications are not available yet.  Discussed local auction, John Bowe, has tractor and bulldozer available for sale, will check on.
7.    Presentation and discussion of new attendance policy. Richard Brand made motion to adopt policy.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved, motion carried.
8.   Betsy Patterson made motion to review and pay monthly bills.  Seconded by Richard Brand.  All approved and motion carried.
9.   Richard Brand made motion to adjourn meeting.  Seconded by Betsy Patterson..  All approved and motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.   Next meeting on November 7, 2017.  Budget Prep will be on October 24 for board members.
Respectfully submitted,
Deb Klund, Clerk
